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Greetings in Christ Jesus, March 1, 2020
There is a tale for Lent that comes from a far-off place. One day, the Devil decided to close

up shop in a certain part of the world, so he decided to hold a fire sale and an attitude auction.
Some evil people were pleased to get his tools like fear, ignorance and prejudice and be able to
play his infernal games at half price.

But one person seeking to be more spiritual and caring, wandered into the shop. Intensely
curious, he looked around at all the tricks of deception and the tools of malice, until he spotted the
quality on the highest shelf that had the highest price. Boldly, he asked the devil what that quality
was, and why was it so expensive. The devil replied, “That is discouragement. Why is it so expen-
sive? That’s simple. It’s my favorite. With the tool of discouragement, I can pry into any person
or any group and cause all kinds of havoc and damage.”

On this first Sunday of Lent, the readings have a rather demonic theme. In the book of Revela-
tion the ancient serpent is identified as Satan, and this is rather significant because in Hebrew,
Satan literally means the accuser. Satan, in his arrogance, despises God's generosity and he looks
down on human existence as totally inferior to his own. Thus, Satan has set out to prove that man-
kind is unworthy of God's love and friendship, and the story of Genesis might suggest that Satan
has been rather successful.

After the Fall, one can imagine Satan the accuser saying to God, 'Look, I was right all along:
mankind is weak and untrustworthy and doesn't want your grace and friendship.' This is the point
that Satan has been trying to prove ever since.

But although in sinning, we reject God's love and friendship, God never rejects us. God, in
becoming incarnate in Jesus Christ totally undermines Satan's evil scheming. The Incarnation
shows once and for all that mankind is capable of being friends with God, and Jesus Christ, through
His life, death and resurrection, makes this divine friendship possible for the whole of humanity.

With its wonderful traditions and symbols, Lent provides a perfect opportunity for your family
to celebrate together. Here are some suggestions for making the most of Lent: As a family, observe
the practice of not eating meat on Fridays. Remember that the purpose of this tradition is to make a
sacrifice. Meatless Fridays are now also seen as a sign of solidarity with the hungry multitudes
worldwide. In addition to abstaining from meat on Fridays, do some abstaining from the television
or other types of media, such as the computer or video-game system. Use the time to do activities
together as a family, such as taking a walk or playing a game.

Put some extra effort into your decision as to what your Lenten sacrifice will be this year. And
remember that doing something can be just as good as giving something up. Whatever you decide
will be your Lenten sacrifice, draw a picture and post it on the refrigerator where everyone can see
—this will help you honor your commitment. For instance, if you’re giving up watching a certain
television program, draw a picture of one of the characters. Or, if you’re going to make an effort to
play more with your brother or sister, draw a picture of the two of you playing together.

Lent is a season of grace. The joy of the Risen Lord Jesus depends on how we live out the holy
season of Lent. God’s generosity has no limits. Let us always rejoice in the season of Lent, which
is a gift and blessing for us every Church year.

I wish you well in celebrating Lent in whatever way makes sense to you as a child of our
loving God.
Fr.Maschio



Monday, Mar 2
8:30 AM Mass: +Jane Senger

Tuesday, Mar 3
12:10 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Seminarians

6:30 PM Mass: +Rosemary Steimle

Wednesday, Mar 4
8:40 AM Votive Mass for the Church: +Lolly Pederson

Thursday, Mar 5
7:00 AM Mass: +Roxane Knudson

10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Patrick Gary

Friday, Mar 6
8:30 AM Mass: +Tom & +Jvonne Gray

Saturday, Mar 7
5:30 PM Mass: +Alfred Clemen

Sunday, Mar 8
7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai
9:00 AM Mass: +Agnes Carrier

11:00 AM Mass: For the People
6:30 PM Mass: +Butch Notermann

Please see the March monthly calendar of events for St. Philip’s
inside this bulletin.

Monday, Mar 2
● Lv 19:1-2,11-18
● Ps 19:8-10,15
● Mt 25:31-46

Tuesday, Mar 3
● Is 55:10-11
● Ps 34:4-7,16-19
● Mt 6:7-15

Wednesday, Mar 4
● Jon 3:1-10
● Ps 51:3-4,12-13,18-19
● Lk 11:29-32

Thursday, Mar 5
● Est 43:12,14-16,23-25
● Ps 138:1-3,7c-8
● Mk 7:7-12

Friday, Mar 6
● Ez 18:21-28
● Ps 130:1-8
● Mt 5:20-26

Saturday, Mar 7
● Dt 26:16-19
● Ps 119:1-2,4-5,7-8
● Mt 5:43-48

Sunday, Mar 8
● Gn 12:1-4a
● Ps 33:4-5,18-20,22
● 2 Tm 1:8b-10
● Mt 17:1-9

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Times & Intentions —–—–
For Week of  March 2 to 8

Daily Readings —–————–—
For March 2 to 8

Sacramental Life ——————
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on April 5. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism Kira Lisbet
Nolting, daughter of Nathan & Katie Nolting.
May she be filled with the Holy Spirit.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Joseph Smith, father of Ashley Johnson. May he
find rest and peace, and may his family find
comfort in God’s love.

“It is written: The Lord, your God, shall you worship and
him alone shall you serve.” (Matthew 4:10)
Tempted between the riches and power of this world and ser-
vice to God, Jesus chose service to His Father. If we wish to truly
follow Jesus, we, too, must decide to turn away from worldly
power and riches and put God at the center of our lives. Lent is
our time to prune ourselves of earthly things. Ask God how he
is calling you to serve.



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 22 5:30 p.m. 197
Feb 23   ___    _                  7:30 a.m. 159
Feb 23 9:00 a.m. 278
Feb 23 11:00 a.m. 268
Feb 23 6:30 p.m. 96

Parish Life —–—————––—
Total Actual Contributions

Weeks #34 (Weekend of Feb 23) $ 10,083.26

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $707,086.76  ~ Current: $669,877.74

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,463,388.95

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Parish Prayer Services at St. Philip’s
Join together on Sundays from 5-6 PM in the chapel,
and the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month at 6 PM
in the chapel. We will pray for wisdom, understanding,
patience and strength, and to proclaim our faith to-
gether before Jesus Christ.

Meditation Prayer
Interested in learning about Christian meditation and meeting
with others who want to grow in this reflective prayer? Learn
about the hows of meditation and how to deal with distrac-
tions. We will meet Thursdays from 5-6:00 PM at St. Philip’s
(room to be announced) during Lent. Call Tammy (444-4262)
if interested.

LETTER TO A SUFFERING CHURCH; A Bishop
Speaks on the Sexual Abuse Crisis by Bishop Robert Barron
is available to parishioners.  Join an initial session on Bishop
Barron’s book facilitated by Deacon Mark Krejci from 4:30 to
5:30 PM on Sunday, March 1.  Deacon Krejci is a licensed
psychologist who has worked with both victims and perpetra-
tors of sexual abuse and so he will bring his perspective as a
therapist to the reflection on Bishop Barron’s book.  A second
session will be facilitated by Deacon Krejci on Wednesday,
March 4 from 6:30 to 7:30 PM during which he will lead a re-
flection on healing and reconciliation.

Do you believe Jesus is the Way, the
Truth, & the Life? Join the Friday 10:00 AM
bible study group to begin the new study
on March 20 by Ascension Press, presented
by Marcellino D’Ambrosio, Jeff Cavins and
Edward Sri. Check out this site for a pre-

view: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RLU2nhFweGI Work-
books for this series are approximately $33. If you would like
to join this study, or if you would like to be part of another
study, contact Nancy at ngoodman1@stphilipsbemidji.org or
441-4907.

First Saturday Rosary
All are invited to join praying the Rosary at Neilson Place
(Chapel) on Saturday, March 7 at 10:30 AM. If you know some-
one at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/
text their name to Anita Froelich at 766-4692.

FoodShare Drive Next Weekend
The annual FoodShare Drive to raise money for

the Bemidji Community Food Shelf (BCFS) will be
held during March 7-8 Masses.  This is the BCFS
major fund raiser of the year with partial donations
matched by the Greater Minneapolis Community
Connections organization.

A table will be staffed by members of the parish’s youth
formation organization in the narthex before and after each
Mass that weekend.  Parishioners who volunteer at the BCFS
will be on hand to answer questions.

The Knights of Columbus have pledged to match the first
$500 donated during the weekend while four anonymous pa-
rishioners have each pledged to match the second, third,
fourth and fifth $500 in donations.  Last year the St. Philip’s
FoodShare Drive raised over $5,600.

Individuals may also give food or goods for the drive.
Donations by check can be made out to either the Bemidji
Community Food Shelf or St. Philip’s, with a note on the draft’s
memo line indicating the donation came from St. Philip’s.

Donations to the Food Shelf will also be accepted during
regular business hours in the Parish Office prior to and after
the March 7-8 weekend.

Lenten Soup Luncheons
During the Lenten season is the addition of the 12:10 PM Mass
on Tuesdays. All are welcome to stay for lunch and conversa-
tion immediately following Mass. Each week there will be two
different soups to choose from as well as sandwiches, dessert
and beverage. Free-will offering.

Living Stations of the Cross
Living Stations of the Cross has been a huge part of this
parish. Throughout the years, many people have been and
continue to be involved in the production of the enactment
of the Passion of Christ. To continue this great tradition, we
would like to invite new members to join the Living Stations
cast. If you are interested in this ministry, please reach out to
Luke Alexander @ 218-441-4908 for more information.

Sunday, March 8

Communion and Liberation School of Community.
The School of Community aims to be a method to verify the
presence of Christ in one’s life. Participants help each other
grow in awareness of how communion with Christ can give
birth to a new humanity. We meet one hour every Thursday at
6:30 PM in the St. Cabrini Rm. For more information call Joseph
Prenosil at 651-755-1342.



St. Philip’s School Happenings —
Throughout Lent, our Middle School students will attend morn-
ing Mass on Fridays in addition to Wednesday all-school Mass-
es; our Kindergarten through 5th graders will be participating in
Stations of the Cross, and classrooms will be focusing on vari-
ous Lent activities as we walk together through the 40 days of
Lent at St. Philip’s School.

Upcoming school events:
● Thurs., March 5: No School, Conferences

● Fri., March: No School

● Fri., March 13, 20, 27 & April 3: Fish Frys at St. Philip’s. 6th-
8th grades go to morning Mass. 2:30 PM: Stations of the
Cross in the gym for Kindergarten-5th grades. Families are
invited to attend.

● Tues., March 17: “Manufacture Your Future” program hosted
by LaValley Industries here at St. Philip’s for our 5th graders.
9:30 AM.

● Floor hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 4 vs. Team 3.

● Thurs., March 19: Floor Hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 2 vs. Team 1.

● Wed., March 25: Band Recital Concert. 6:00 PM at Woods

Edge.

● Fri., March 27: End of 3rd Term. Parish “Day of Grace”.
(Reconciliation available 7:00 AM-7:00 PM)

● Last day for 7th graders at Bemidji Middle School.

● Mon., March 30: 6th graders start their last class of the day at
Bemidji Middle School.

● Wed., April 1: Living Stations of the Cross. 7:00 PM in the
church.

● Thurs., April 2: Spring Picture Day

● Tues., April 7: Floor hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 4 vs. Team 1.

● Thurs., April 9: Floor hockey. 7:15 AM. Team 3 vs. Team 2.

Vocation Chalice Ministry
The purpose of the Vocation Chalice Ministry is to encourage families to pray and pro-
mote vocations to the Priesthood, Religious Life and all kinds of vocations in humanity.
The consecrated Chalice is a tangible reminder of this special intention for the Church.

Praying for vocations is the most powerful way to support vocations. When we pray for
vocations, we lift up to our Father those men and women whom He is calling to follow
Him in a very special way.

The chalice itself is a visual reminder of the importance of Christ’s body and blood as
central to our faith and the role of the priest at Mass.

Here’s how it works:
•  Each week at Sunday Mass, an assigned family is called by the Priest to come forward to receive the Chalice box and a

blessing.
•  The family that receives the Chalice, takes it home and puts it in a place of honor.
•  Each day for a week, the family prays for an increase and perseverance of vocations.
•  On the following Friday, the host family returns the Chalice to the church office for another family to take home.
•  Our Parish begins this ministry on the First Sunday of Lent: March 1st 2020.
•  A Chalice Box will be given to a family at each of the four weekend Masses.
•  You may sign up according to your convenience prescribing the date and time. Sign up by doing so on the ministry

scheduler online, or call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

Thank you for considering committing to be a part of the Vocation Chalice Ministry by receiving the Chalice and praying for
vocations.

May God bless you!

*The Chalice Boxes were handcrafted and donated by David and Cynthia Haskin (Lakesedge Woodcraft)

Why I am Pro-Life...
I've ways considered myself prolife but it really hit home a

couple of years ago. My daughter and I were visiting her birth-
family. Her birth-mom started talking about when she was
pregnant with my daughter Abby. She said she went to an
abortion clinic to plan to have an abortion. The clinic was play-
ing videos of abortions when all of a sudden she realized this is
not what she wanted for her baby. As she told me this, I was
speechless and tears filled my eyes. I still can't fully explain my
feelings knowing that my daughter's birth-mom walked out of
an abortion clinic. It is just so overwhelmingly powerful. I have
no doubt that my daughter is here because someone was pray-
ing to save this baby. So thank you from the bottom of my
heart!

Jackie Gibbons
St. Philip's parishioner

Lent is a season in which we prepare to celebrate Christ’s total
victory over death and our share in His life by baptism.  Death
was not part of God’s original plan for us.  Standing with Christ
in His new life means standing against whatever destroys life.

PRAYER: Lord, in this Lenten season, strengthen and renew
our commitment to be the People of Life. ~Fr. Frank Pavone,
Priests for Life Pro-Life Reflections for Every Day, Catholic Book
Publishing Corp.

HS Youth Group
Our next High School Youth Group will be Sunday, March 29
at noon until 3:00 PM. Come for pizza, prayer, fellowship and
snacks. We will meet in the cafeteria first then we will go to
Bemidji State University to play Knockerball. Pick up at Bemidji
State University. All high school students are invited to come.



Upcoming Retreats…

CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313

LENTEN DAY OF CENTERING PRAYER & LECTIO DIVINA
Date: Wednesday, March 4, 2020 ● 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
Presented by: Fr. James Deegan, OMI

Sr. Brenda Rose Szegedy, OSF
Suggested Offering: $40 per person (includes lunch)

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: March 6 – 8, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

WOMEN’S SILENT MIDWEEK RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: March 10 – 12, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

HEALING RETREAT FOR MEN & WOMEN
Theme: “His Love is Everlasting”
Date: March 13 – 15, 2020
Presented by: Fr. Richard McAlear, OMI
Suggested Offering: $175 per person (includes $30 deposit
to reserve a room)

WOMEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT
Theme: “Broken, Blessed and Sent”
Date: March 27 – 29, 2020
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team
Suggested Offering: $160 per person/$100 per person
student rate (includes $30 deposit to reserve a room)

Please email/call Lori Polman if you have any questions or to
register, lpolman@kingshouse.com/763-682-1394, ext. 11

Congratulations to the following parishioners celebrating
milestone anniversaries in March:

February 5  Bryan & Sara LePier, 10 yrs.

February 10  Rich & Sheri Jahner, 30 yrs.

February 11 Chris & Kelly Keenan, 25 yrs.

February 16  Leonard & Eileen Christenson, 52 yrs.

February 20  Ken & Audrey Merschman, 66 yrs.

2nd Collection This Weekend
This weekend is the Black and Indian Mission Collection,
which exists to help diocesan communities to build up the
Church and preach the Gospel of Jesus among the African
American, Native American, and Alaska Native people of God.
Grant funds from the BIMC supports parish-based catechetical
programs, support good teachers to help African American and
Native American children learn, and funds ministries to sponsor
events and formation that encourages living the Christian life
in culturally appropriate ways.

THANK YOU! The Newman
Club would like to thank St.
Philip’s for their generous sup-
port of our bake sale fundrais-
ing efforts. We are getting close
to our goal and close to our departure for our spring break
mission trip March 7-14. We will be heading to Memphis, TN
and staying on the floor at a Baptist Church that has generous-
ly offered their church to us. We will be working in service to
the aged, ill, and poor each day. We will entertain & visit with
the aged at local nursing homes and with children at St. Jude’s
Children’s Hospital. We will prepare and serve foods for those
in need at a St. Vincent de Paul Center and other area soup
kitchens. If you are able to provide any further financial sup-
port, thank you! If not, please pray for our travels, for us, and
for those we encounter, that we find Christ in them & they find
Christ in us!

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot —–—
The Clothing Depot is searching for individuals to volunteer a
few hours a week doing a variety of tasks. They will work with
your schedule and are very flexible. The Depot is open Tues-
day through Saturday from 9:30 AM to 3:00 PM. If interested,
call Norma during business hours, 218-444-3835.

Lenten Enrichment Ideas
During this season of Lent, there are
a variety of ways to deepen your rela-
tionship with Jesus… Try attending a
Daily Mass during the week (the Daily
Mass schedules are located on page 2
of the bulletin), stop by the Blessed
Sacrament Chapel for some quiet time
with our Lord, or check out any of the following websites
for a variety of Lenten resources:

weare.franciscan.university/lent
dynamiccatholic.com (Best Lent Ever)

blessedisshe.net
proverb31.org

formed.org

St. Philip’s Spring Gala 2020
Friday, May 1, 2020

Social Hour, 6 p.m. ~ Dinner, 7 p.m.
Hampton Inn South Shore

Conference Center
Buy your tickets now for this fun event to benefit St. Philip’s
School! Enjoy a delicious meal, auctions, and music. Tickets
are $100 each. Can’t attend? Sponsor a teacher!

NOW is the time to reserve your sponsor table. We are looking
for your creative donations for fun auction items. Tickets are
available in the Parish and School Offices or donate online at
stphilipsbemidji.org. To reserve your table or to donate items,
contact Kevin Erpelding at 218-766-6736.

All proceeds to benefit St. Philip’s School.



St. Philip’s School
2nd Quarter “A” & “B”  Honor Roll

2019-2020 School Year

5th Grade "A" Honor Roll
Sean Ryan Aylesworth

Konnor Ball
Camden Ben ield,

John Breczinski,
Lauren Bruley,

Jack Burlingame,
Jacobi Burmeister-Pater

Samantha Buxton
Graham Fish
Ethan Frank

Greta Frauenholtz
Gavin Jaschke
Abigail Jenkins

Xinghan Li
Catherine Lock
Annabel Louvar

Grace Lucas
Whitney Lundeen

Evan Lundin
Henry McCrady

Mali McLean
Lauren Moreno
Jack Norgaard

Judy Nyhusmoen
Reagan Nyhusmoen

Jack Okerlund
Elizabeth Peterson

Bailey Rupp
Hayden Seitz
Lucy Solheim
Elise Spaeth

Dominic St. Germain
Jill-Ann Walter

Andrew Washburn
Dominick Washburn

Ella Willford
Tatum Winter

6th Grade "A" Honor Roll
Cal Barnes

Andrew  Breczinski
Kayce Chris ansen
Kaia Christopher

Rylan Cole
Griffin Dewar

Edward Froelich
Gunner Ganske

Ava Haskell
Megan Johnson

Dezi Puffe
Peter Mathews
Nayeli Moreno
Gabriel Morin
Abby Myhrer

Isabelle Reierson
Aus n Riewer

Benjamin Schoneck
Taylor Schulke

Alivia Thompson
Kyleigh Velez
Taevon Welle

6th Grade "B" Honor Roll
Sydney Beise

Kolter Braunhausen
Drew Chris anson

Blake Orvik
Fenella Sommerville

Tyler Warner
Ma hew Winkle

7th Grade "A" Honor Roll
Elizabeth Buxton

Sibley Downs
Joseph Fankhanel

Anna Frenzel
Lucy Klisch

Ella Klovstad
Max Louvar

Dylan Lundin
Samuel Maus

Addison McCrady
Markus Midgarden
Samantha Nistler

Morgan Nyhusmoen
Elena Peterson

Luke Rud
Mollie Rupp
Ellie Solheim

Natalie S ehm
Adair Wizner
Abby Yerbich

7th Grade "B" Honor Roll
Nyla Brower
Erick Haskell

Zoey Headlee
Hannah Lundin
Sully Okerlund

Brandon Semeliss
Spencer Semeliss

Hayden Smith
Taryn Torgerson

Lee Walter

8th Grade "A" Honor Roll
Noah Bergerson

Lauren Chris anson
Carter Fish

Ben Frauenholtz
Fisher Ganske

Ryan Maki
Leo Mathews

Mary Merschman
Emma Mutnansky

Kenny Ness
Ma hew Olson

Chris Sether
Ian Spaeth

Veritas Stewart
Jack Swiggum
Hannah Voge
Ava Warner

8th Grade "B" Honor Roll
David Aguilera

Lauren Dow
Mya Lundeen

Eleanor Strand



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee

blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of March 7/8

Sat., March 7  5:30 PM

Second Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 8  7:30 AM

Second Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 8  9:00 AM

Second Sunday of Lent

Sun., March 8  11:00 AM

Second Sunday of Lent

SACRISTAN Joanna Ferraro Sarah Martinka Jamie Hoffman Maryhelen Chadwick

LECTOR Cheryl Christlieb (1)
James Hodges (2)

Carol Schneider (1)
HELP PLEASE (2)

Sue Hendricks (1)
Aaron Heger (2)

Rebecca Gieske (1)

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Sue Bruns Cheryl Larson Laura Hansen

ALTAR SERVER
Lauren Bruley
Aidan Spaeth (Mentor)
Elise Spaeth

Philip Hodapp
Tommy Ness
Grace Lucas

Hikari Moreno
Isabella Reierson
Jill-Ann Walter

Sydney Beise
Alexander Fraik
Annabel Louvar

CAPTAIN HELP PLEASE HELP PLEASE Stephen Steele HELP PLEASE

EMHC

Eileen Gothman
Joe Krotzer
Jess Krotzer
Betty Lindy
Deborah Millard (sub req.)
Cyndy Scanlan
Marleen Webb

Ron Hendricks
Walter Schuiling
Mike Wavrin
HELP PLEASE

Ben Baird
Jeff Cwikla
Ashlyn Daly
Stephanie Downey
Mike Hougen
David Liedl
Sue Lucas
Theresa Steele
HELP PLEASE

Susie Balstad
Don Carlson
Renae Donaghue
Rebecca Gieske
Kimberley Gourneau
Courtney Haskins
Gary Johnson
Pat Kelly
Cathy Lalli

USHER

Mary Jo Christenson
Mary Dufault
Mark Moris
Ian Spaeth

David Brooks
Gary Bruns
Jakob Hodapp
James Wiltse

Bob Aitken
Troy Hendricks
Tony Nistler
Nick Yavarow

Barbara Fitzgerald
Hank Imsande
Don Pohl
Bob Pohl

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Vi Hendricks
Ron Hendricks

Lorie Erpelding
Kevin Erpelding
Alice LaCoursiere
HELP PLEASE

Jean Forshee
Gail Haubrich
Carol Rettinger
Karen Schaar

GREETER Lynn Baird
Jean Louvar

Patricia Hadrava
Eleanor Hodapp

Lee Walter-(sub req)
Sue Young

Jan Busch
Nancy Lauderbaugh

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP PLEASE Gary Johnson

Vocation Chalice New! Sign up online New! Sign up online New! Sign up online New! Sign up online
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